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Editor's Note

Dear USF Criminology Students, Alumni,
and Friends:

Welcome to our second annual edition of
the Department of Criminology
Undergraduate Newsletter! It has been an
exciting 2017!

We are happy to announce the new
Criminology Club @ USF, a unique student
organization which exposes its members
to topics relating to crime, criminal
behavior, the legal system, and law
enforcement. The club hosted several
events over this past year, including
"Coffee with a Cop," designed to allow
students to meet and discuss questions
with members of law enforcement. They
also hosted two events on the death
penalty, one of which was a talk by Mr.
Juan Melendez, a man who spent a little
over 17 years on Florida’s death row for a
crime that he did not commit.

Another great development has been in
our internship program. Led by Internship
Coordinator Joni Bernbaum, we have had
over 100 criminology students enroll this
year in internships.
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The department will be working with the
College of Behavioral and Community
Sciences to host a colloquium on the
Intersection Between the Mental Health
and Criminal Justice Systems to be held
October 6th. National speakers are: Steve
Leifman, Associate Administrative Judge
in the County Criminal Division of the
11th Judicial Circuit of Florida, Arthur
Lurigio, Professor in the Department of
Psychology at Loyola University Chicago,
and our very own Kathleen Heide,
Professor in the Department of
Criminology.

We welcome your feedback with regards
to the newsletter and encourage you to
contact us at any time. Please do let us
know what you are up to!

If you would like to donate to the
Department of Criminology, please go to:
http://www.usf.edu/cbcs/criminology/abo
ut-us/donate.aspx.

Andrew Franz, Editor
Karine Rodrigues, Assistant Editor

Last day to drop with "W"; no refund and no academic penalty







Student Resources

Academic Advisor

Alyssa earned a B.A. in Psychology from Boise State
University in Boise, Idaho, and a M.Ed. in Higher
Education Administration & Student Personnel from
Kent State University in Kent, Ohio. Prior to her position
as an Academic Advisor, Alyssa served in the role of a
Residence Life Coordinator at USF for three years. She
is passionate about empowering students to discover
their purpose and how they can maximize their college
experience to work towards their career interests.

Academic Advising Tips

Familiarize yourself with DegreeWorks Audit.

Make an appointment early in the semester to meet your advisor.

If you plan on discussing how you can improve your grade(s), bring the course
syllabus/syllabi.

Bring any questions you have to your advising appointment.

Be on time for your advising appointment.

Inform your advisor of special needs or circumstances so that they may assist.
Ask questions about your degree progress so that you are well informed and
understand your degree requirements.

Ask how you can enhance your academic profile with internships, volunteering,
and student organizations.

Take notes on what you discuss with your advisor.

Check Canvas frequently for important dates and information!




Student Organizations

Honors Program

Students in the Criminology Honors Program have the opportunity to make their
first contribution to the study of criminology and at the same time gain valuable
research, critical thinking, and writing skills. Successful completion of the
program depends upon the student's ability to absorb the additional workload
and produce a thesis with minimal individual guidance. The rewards upon
successful completion of the program include:

e Experience in designing, conducting, and analyzing research.

e Astatement noting that the student graduated with Honors in Criminology
on his/her transcript and diploma.

e An Honors sash to be worn at graduation.

For more information, please contact Andrew Franz at afranz@usf.edu.

Alpha Phi Sigma

Alpha Phi Sigma recognizes academic excellence of
Undergraduate and Graduate students of Criminal
Justice, as well as Juris Doctorate students. The
goals of Alpha Phi Sigma are to honor and promote
academic excellence, community service,
educational leadership, and unity. Alpha Phi

Sigma is the only Criminal Justice Honor Society
which is a certified member of the Association of
College Honor Societies and affiliated with the
Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences.

The USF Chapter has raised several thousand dollars which have been donated to
help support worthy causes relative to their main goal of the prevention of

human trafficking. They also actively participated in and raised money for Race for
Freedom. Members engage in a variety of team building events, community
service, fundraising, and promotion of community awareness. In order to become
a member of Alpha Phi Sigma, undergraduates must be a declared Criminology
Major or Minor and have a 3.2 overall GPA and a 3.2 major GPA, as well as having
completed at least 4 courses in Criminology. Graduate students must have a 3.4
GPA in graduate school.



Undergraduate Spotlight

Jacqu lin Nyug nisa junior majoring in Criminology. Her
interest in criminal justice and the law was always present, but it
was not until starting at USF in fall 2015 that she was able to pursue
that interest. Jacqueline is involved in Greek life on campus, she is a
member of Sigma Delta Tau where she is currently serving as the
Vice President of Scholarship. One of her favorite classes is
Parricide taught by Dr. Kathleen Heide.

During the summer of 2017, Jacqueline interned with the United
States Marshals Service at the District Court in Washington DC
through The Washington Center. During this 10 week program, she
was able to go to the shooting range, learn the duties of the
Marshals, and get a greater sense of options after graduating from
USF. She believes that there is much research needed to ensure all
components of the criminal justice system are fair and just.

Offic r Andr a Walk is a senior on track to graduate with her
Bachelor’'s degree in Criminology in Spring 2018. As a small
child, she often dreamt of becoming a law enforcement officer
and having the opportunity to serve and protect her community.
In October of 2014, Officer Walke graduated from the HCC
Tampa Police Academy. She is currently an intelligence-led
police officer in the Strategic Enforcement Section at the USF
Police Department on the Tampa campus. Because of her desire
to learn more about the profession, she chose to further her
education while continuing to work in the field. She has plans to
enroll in the Department of Criminology's MACJA program
immediately after earning her Bachelor's degree.

While taking courses to fulfill her Bachelor's, she quickly became
very intrigued in the study of Forensic Psychology. Officer Walke
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Juan Melendez on the Death Penalty
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